
MINUTES – SELECTMEN’S MEETING 

Monday, May 2, 2016 

Marshfield High School, Cafeteria 

 

Present:  Stephen G. Robbins; Michael G. Bradley; Rocco J. Longo, Town Administrator 

 

Steve Robbins opened the meeting at 6:45 p.m. and noted that Matthew McDonough will be 

joining the meeting late.  

 

Marshfield Fairgrounds – One Day Wine & Malt License (May 14, 2016) – Mr. Robbins 

stated that this application was withdrawn by the applicant. 

 

Memorial Day Parade Permit – Steve Robbins read the letter from Kevin Feyler requesting 

permission to hold the Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May 30, 2016 beginning at 10:00 

a.m.  Steve Robbins moved, seconded by Mike Bradley, to grant permission as requested.  

The vote was 2:0. 

 

Conservation Commission – Permission to Accept Land Donation – Steve Robbins read the 

letter from Jay Wennemer requesting permission to accept a donation of a .115 acre parcel of 

land on Norwich Street.  After a brief discussion, Steve Robbins moved, seconded by Mike 

Bradley, to grant permission to accept this land donation contingent on a clear title and taxes 

being paid in full.  The vote was 2:0. 

 

Y’ise Gardeners – Permission to Use Town Hall Parking Lot – Steve Robbins read the letter 

from the Y’ise Gardeners requesting permission to use the Town Hall parking lot for their 

annual plant sale on Saturday, May 21, 2016 from 8:30 a.m. until 1:30 p.m.  Steve Robbins 

moved, seconded by Mike Bradley to approve this request.  The vote was 2:0. 

 

Police Department – Permission to Accept Donation – Steve Robbins read the letter from 

Chief Tavares requesting permission to accept a gift of two Pet Oxygen Masks.  Steve 

Robbins moved, seconded by Mike Bradley, to accept this donation.  The vote was 2:0. 

 

Beach Hires – Steve Robbins read through the list of new hires as follows: 

Lifeguards:  Julia Mcarthy, Alexandra Brown, Aidan Walsh, Tynan Chabra 

Parking Attendants/Snack Bar Employees: Diane Hocking, Alexandra Tellier, Mikaylin 

Nogler, Connor Clougherty, Kara Ryan, Katherine Ryan, Daniel Hickey, James Parisi, Olivia 

Reidy, Margaret Maresco 

Steve Robbins moved, seconded by Mike Bradley, to hire these individuals as recommended 

by the Police Department.  The vote was 2:0. 

 

Steve Robbins read through the list of re-hires as follows: 

Lifeguards:  Joseph Lasko, Connor McLean, Robert Reidy, Patrick Graham, Joseph Parisi, 

Margaret Parisi, Kristen Shanley, Robert Middleton, Stephanie Robbins, Katherine Godfrey, 

Ryan D’Alelio, Owen Walsh, Madison Damphouse, Madison Bowen, Dino Papalia, Lindsey 

Petchel, Brendan Doherty, Kristen Predella, Andrew Fithian 

Parking Attendants/Snack Bar Employees: Murphy Duffy, Stephanie Scalia, Sean 

Sheridan, William Field, Megan Bonney, Sarah Hastry, Luke Denton, Jake Denton, Bethany 

Keagle, Finbar Clougherty, Nicholas Coronis, Daniel Barbarti, Samantha Tellier 

Cleaning Staff:  Kristen Gonsalves 

Steve Robbins noted that he is recusing himself from the vote on Stephanie Robbins as she is 

a family member.  Steve Robbins moved, seconded by Mike Bradley, to hire the remaining 

individuals as recommended by the Police Department.  The vote was 2:0 

 

Matthew McDonough joined the meeting at 6:55 p.m. 

 

Mike Bradley moved, seconded by Matthew McDonough, to approve the re-hire of Stephanie 

Robbins as recommended by the Police Department.  The vote was 2:0 with one recusal. 

 

The Board adjourned to Town Meeting Floor at 7:00 p.m.  There was no executive session. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Catherine Burke 

 
The following documents and exhibits were presented at the meeting: letter from Kevin Feyler 

regarding Memorial Day parade; information from Conservation Commission regarding land 

donation; letter from Y’ise Gardeners regarding plant sale; letter from Police Chief regarding 

donation; letter from Police Department regarding beach hires. 


